BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Parish Hall, Westbrook

On Wednesday 15 September 2004 at 7.30 pm
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10 Parishioners
C27
Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillor G Cross, Councillor S Hamel, Councillor M Jackson and Councillor J Higham.
C28
Parishioners Issues – ASDA Westbrook Store
Local residents attended the meeting to voice their concerns and to update the Committee with regard to ASDA's public consultation (in store display). 

 

As per the last meeting of the Council the local parishioners were informed that until ASDA had registered their formal application with the Borough Council that there was no plans as such to object to. 

C29
Gulliver’s World
Local residents attended the meeting to voice their concerns over the new ride situated at the Gulliver’s Work Theme Park, the Committee were informed that this new piece of equipment was deafening the neighbourhood as it was being operated repetitively.

The residents group requested that the Parish Council lend their support in getting an injunction to bring a halt to this ride being operated until the noise levels were within statutory guidelines, and it was 
Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to demand that this new ride be shut down immediately under the noise pollution act and that the same request be sent to the owners of the Gulliver’s World Theme Park
C30
Land Bordering Coppice Green / Tourney Green
Local residents attended the meeting to voice their concerns over land adjoining Coppice Green and Tourney Green, the Council noted that this area of land had been fenced off but had been allowed by the Borough Council to overgrow. It was reported by the residents that this land now compromised the security of the properties that backed onto the unkept area, and it was
Resolved that Councillor T O’Neill liaise with the residents and the Borough Council over this matter
 
C31
Community Police

Police Sgt. J Buckley reported on the following items and issues: -

1. Attendance at the previous joint surgery in Burtonwood.
2. Burtonwood crime figures substantially reduced from last year. Crimes comprised of criminal damage, drug offences, burglaries, vehicle crime and theft.

3. Westbrook and Callands crime figures slightly reduced from last year.  Crimes committed comprised of retail deception, burglaries, vehicle crime and criminal damage.

4. Nuisance scrambler bikes in Burtonwood and surrounding areas – warnings given out.
5. Offender arrested over Joy Lane offence, now convicted and fined.

6. Many complaints received from residents residing near to the Gulliver’s World Theme Park – noise related issues.  

  
Councillors Issues

Councillor J Joyce reported on sightings of scrambler bike riders on the Collins Green play area.
Councillor P Wilde reported on the nuisance of fireworks in the Burtonwood area and requested that information be forwarded to her regarding the new legislation.

Councillor D Orr reported that eggs had been thrown at properties near to the Tourney Green area and an instance of a property ‘for sale’ sign being uprooted and thrown into the middle of a road. 

Councillor B Long requested current information / legislation on motorised scooters, the Committee noted that legislation referred only to petrol scooters.  It was also reported that stones had been thrown at vehicles in the Goldcliffe Close area and car windscreens had been smashed.
C32
Parish Council Vacancies (Co-option)

Resolved that Mrs Judith Guthrie be co-opted to the vacant seat in Old Hall on the Burtonwood and Westbrook Parish Council   

C33
Locally Listed Building Review

Debra Lewis, Conservation Officer of the Borough Council submitted a report detailing a draft list of locally listed buildings. 

The Committee noted that buildings and structures which, although not of national listed building status were valued for their contribution to the local scene as good examples of local architectural styles or for their historic associations, would be included on a local produced by the Borough Council.
It was reported that any development proposals likely to have an adverse effect on a building or structure included on the local list would not be permitted unless it could be clearly demonstrated that there were reasons for the development which outweighed the need to safeguard the particular local architecture or historic value involved and that any damage would be of the minimum necessary to enable the development to proceed.

It was noted that to gain inclusion on the local list, a building should be substantially unaltered and retain quality, style or detailing or display physical evidence of periods of economic, technical or social significance, well-known local people or historic events.
Buildings for inclusion on list   


Causeway West Bridge

Old Alder Lane, Burtonwood


Church of St Michael


Chapel Lane, Burtonwood


Chapel House Inn


Chapel Lane, Burtonwood
St Paul of the Cross RC School
Clay Lane, Burtonwood

Burtonwood Infants School

Clay Lane, Burtonwood

Old School House


Clay Lane, Burtonwood

Collins Green Farmhouse

Penkford Lane, Burtonwood

Bewsey New Hall


Cromwell Way, Old Hall

Bewsey Lodge



Old Hall

Callands Farm



Old Hall

Burtonwood Cottages


Pennington Lane, Burtonwood

Methodist Chapel


Phipps Lane, Burtonwood

Memorial Lychgate


Chapel Lane, Burtonwood

Burtonwood Cemetery

Chapel Lane, Burtonwood
C34
Minutes of the Meeting (21 July 2004)

Resolved that the minutes were agreed and signed as a correct record  

C35
Matters Arising

C35.1
Callands Shopping Centre (Minute C21.1 Refers)


The Committee noted that the Borough Councils works to upgrade the bollards had still not been completed; the Council viewed its disappointed with the length of time taken in this matter.
C35.2
Chapel Lane, Burtonwood – Bus Shelter Re-siting (Minute C21.2 Refers)
The Committee noted that steps had been taken by the Borough Council to secure the School perimeter, but the actual siting of the new bus shelter was still not complete. 
C35.3
Traffic Order – Hall Lane, Burtonwood - Funding (Minute 22.10 Refers)
Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to request that the order be advertised and the matter be forwarded
C35.4Groundwork Mersey Valley – Funding (Minute 22.11 Refers)
Resolved that the Clerk write to Ground Work Mersey Valley to inquire when the second cutting of pathways 28, 30, 33, 34, and 52 would be completed 

C35.5
Callands Shopping Centre Bid (Minute 22.21 Refers)

Councillor P Hamel reported that he had successfully processed a bid for the upgrading of the Callands Shopping Centre; the Council noted that the works were soon to be started. 
C35.6
Bus Terminus No. 19 - (Minute 26.1 Refers)

Councillor E Coop reported that a site visit had been planned and talks were ongoing between the Borough Council and Bus Company. 

C35.7
St David’s Drive – Lamp Post No. 1 (Minute 26.5 Refers)

Councillor T Cross reported that lamp post number 1 on St David’s Drive was still not in working order and that the surrounding area had been dug and left in an unsafe condition and it was 


Resolved that the Clerk write again to the Borough Council to request that this matter be remedied immediately 

C36
Report of the Joint meeting of the Finance Sub Committee and Risk Assessment Sub Committee (15 September 2004)

The Clerk reported verbally on the Finance Sub Committee meeting attended by Councillor E Coop, Councillor D Earl, Councillor P Hamel, Councillor J Joyce and Councillor T Rogers-Smith and it was  

Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council:

C36.1
Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillor T Cross and Councillor J Higham.
C36.2
Declaration of Interest 

It was noted that no interests were declared. 

C36.3
Applications for Grant/ Donations
Mums and Tots Group, Burtonwood – grant to be used for toy store and additional equipment
Recommended Grant Award £ 250.00  

C36.4
Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers between meetings)


The Clerk reported that no payments had been made during the summer recess.
C36.5
Accounts Requiring and Authorised for Payment 

Carpe Diem – Web site hosting Inv. 1000573 


£   293.75

Carpe Diem – Domain Name Inv. 1000558 



£     58.75

WBC Internal Audit 2003/04 Inv 844175782 


£   481.75 

WBC Internal Audit 2002/03 Inv 844175805 


£   602.19 

Accounts Clerk - August Invoice 




£   100.00

Room Bookings Clerk - September Invoice



£   220.00

C Terry June 2004 A/C





£   300.00 
C Terry July 2004 A/C 





£   300.00

Pavilion Caretaker Back Pay April –Sept 04 



£   120.17

Pavilion Gate Keeper Back Pay April –Sept 04 


£     21.99

Kingswood Caretaker - Back Pay April –Sept 04 


£     39.85

Clerks Back Pay April –Sept 04 + Oct 04 Wage 


£   743.34

Relief Caretaker 7/14 September 04 




£     35.00

WBC – Invoice 844221089 – Playground repairs 


£   188.00 

Clerk – Expenses July/Aug/Sept 04 
 



£     72.00

Relief Caretaking Kingswood 




£   235.00 
United Utilities – Kingswood 




£     80.56

Recommended that the payments be made
C36.6
Monthly Accounts - July and August 2004
The Clerk produced a report detailing the payments and receipts account for the months of July and August 2004 and it was

Recommended that the reports be accepted     

C36.7
Bank Reconciliation 2004-2005
The Clerk produced a report showing the bank reconciliation up to the end of August 2004 and it was 

Recommended that the report be accepted

C36.8
Pay Awards 2004-2006

The Clerk reported that the pay awards had now been finalised and the rises had been set at 2.75% for 2004, 2.95% for 2005 and 2.95% for 2006 and it was 

Recommended that the awards be accepted in line with the Borough Council Rates
C36.9
Replacement Front Entrance Doors – Kingswood Community Centre


The Clerk reported that she had gained quotations has requested and it was 
Recommended that the Clerk write to English Partnerships to request funds to aid the replacement entrance doors 

C36.10
Waste Unit - Kingswood Community Centre

The Clerk reported that an order had been placed with the Borough Council for the siting of a paper recycle unit, the Committee noted that the unit would be provided free of charge for the initial twelve months. 
C36.11
Kingswood Community Centre

The Clerk reported that a light in the boy’s toilet was faulty and the water heater in the kitchen area was also not working and it was 

Recommended that the Clerk place an order for the repairs to be done 

C36.12
Pavilion - Burtonwood

The Clerk reported that a radiator had been pulled off the wall by an unknown user and it was 

Recommended that the Clerk place an order for the repair to be done 

C36.13
Pavilion Floodlights

The Clerk reported that the Pavilion football pitch flood lights were to be commissioned next week.  
C36.14
Parish Playing Fields 

The Clerk reported that the work had been completed to the playing areas, but that she had now received a listing from the Borough Council of further items to be rectified and it was

Recommended that an order be place with the Borough Council to request that the remedial works as stated on the inspection reports be done  
C36.15
Risk Assessment

The Clerk distributed a draft Safety Policy that had been completed within the summer recess and requested that Councillors forwarded comments/amendments or further inclusions, it was noted by the Committee that the finalised document would be adopted by the Council.

The Clerk reported that she had contacted Mr P Grundy – Health and Safety/Risk Assessment Adviser who had been recommended by neighbouring authorities   and that he had set out a basic action plan. It was noted that Mr Grundy worked on a daily rate of £350.

Action Plan

Adoption of Safety Policy

Identifying Tasks

Approach of Tasks

Risk Assessment

C36.16
Forshaw Trust Presentation

The Committee noted that the Clerk had written to Mr Gilcrest of Burtonwood Brewery to request that he present this year’s event and it was  
Recommended that St Philips Westbrook C of E School, be invited to host this years presentation 

C36.17
Hacker Young - External Audit Return 2003 – 2004

The Committee noted that the Clerk had received a request from the external auditors for additional information and it was 
Recommended that the information request be forwarded
C36.18Councillors Allowance 

Recommended that an allowance not be made to Councillors for consumerables (i.e. paper/print cartridges) as hard copy documents could be sought from the Clerk on request
C37
Planning Applications / Issues
C37.1
Declaration of Interest


It was noted that Councillor D Earl declared in interest in this item and took no part in any discussions or resolutions made. 

C37.2
Documents Received

3 General Correspondence Letters
13 Domestic Planning Applications 

4 Non Domestic Planning Applications 

3 Notifications of Withdrawal of Planning Application

11 Notice of Decisions – Permission Granted 

2 Notice of Decisions – Permission Refused 


1 Notice of Appeal By Way of Informal Hearing

2 Borough Council Development Control Agenda 


5 Ward Lists 

C37.3
Fir Tree Lane Rugby Pitch – Proposed Container Siting

The Committee noted that a letter of objection had been received from Mr A Scott of the Burtonwood and Collins Green Village Design Group. Mr Scott had seen an article published in the local press, Councillor T O’Neill reported that he had walked the site with the Bulldogs, that an application had not been sent to the Borough Council and that the item in the Warrington Guardian was very premature.
C37.4
Planning Application Reference 2004/03875 
14 Camborne Road, Burtonwood, proposed construction of two dormer windows, and it was 

Resolved by the Council that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to inform them that the Committee has no objections to this application as long as it conforms within the residential planning policies
C37.5  Planning Application Reference 2004/02768

Toys R Us, 610 Europa Boulevard, Westbrook, Proposed erection of extension to existing retail warehouse of 1390 sqm, and it was 

Resolved by the Council that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to inform them that the Committee wishes to object to this application due to the consequential add ons to warehouses in the area and also on the grounds of detrimental effect on the area and highways

C38
Correspondence


The Clerk circulated a list of correspondence and it was 


Resolved that the same be noted

WBC – Cromwell Avenue/Old Hall Road, pedestrian and cycle facilities – notification of project

WBC – Arpley Landfill Site Liaison Group – change of next meeting date

The Pension Services – surgery information

WBC – Locally Listed Buildings Review

WBC – Repairs to Play Areas

WBC – Local Nature Reserve – Burtonwood Moss

Rape and Sexual Abuse Support Centre – Thank you letter

BT – Parish Council Fly posting

Cheshire Police – On the Grapevine

WBC – Draft Milestones Statement Annual Review

ASDA – Copy letter sent to residents

WBC – Extraordinary Meeting of the Council 23/08/04

WBC - Lighting Column St David’s Drive, Callands

WBC – Omega Planning Application Comments

CPRE – Planning Issues

The Playing Field – Summer 2004

WBC – Terms of Office – School Governors

Cheshire Community Council – News Letter Summer 2004

Warrington Partnership – News Letter Issue No 1 

WBC – Proposed Declaration of Colliers Moss Common as a Local Nature Reserve

Sgt. J Buckley – Criminal Damage to Pavilion

Warrington Housing Association – Notification of Change of address

WBC – Council Summons (Extraordinary Meeting) 23/08/04 

Office of the Deputy Prime Minister – Draft code of conduct for local government employees

Cheshire Community Council – Village Hall Forum Agenda

Campaign to Protect Rural England Agenda

Great Sankey Parish Council - Community Support Officers

WBC – Arpley Landfill Site Liaison Group Agenda 

Lymm Parish Council – Civic Service invite 

WBC – Warrington Local Transport Plan 2001-2006

Cheshire Police – On the Grapevine 

CPRE – Fieldwork
WBC – Council Summons 13/09/04

Burtonwood Times –Summer 2004

Warrington CVS – AGM Agenda

Correspondence from Mr J Pickstone (Gulliver’s World – New Ride) 

WBC – Council Summons 13/09/04 additional papers

Cheshire Planning Forum – Agenda 

Step into Cheshire – September 2004
C39
Any Other Business
C39.1
Councillor D Orr reported that bushes on Kingswood Road had become overgrown and were in need of pruning, and it was 

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to request that the work be programmed immediately 

C39.2
Councillor D Earl reported that he had received complaints from local residents whose properties bordered on Gulliver’s World Theme Park land, as overhanging trees were becoming a nuisance to residents properties. The Committee noted that the residents would have to gain permission from the Theme Park owner before any trees or shrubbery could be pruned.
C39.3
Councillor T O’Neill reported on his attendance of the Committee set up to stage the Burtonwood 400 celebrations. It was noted that the Burtonwood 400 Committee  requested suggestions for events to be held in the celebration year and had also requested that a display of old Parish Council minutes be mounted in the village library, and it was 
Resolved that the Clerk write to the Forshaw Trust, Burtonwood Brewery, Cheshire Playing Fields and the Cheshire Community Council to request funding to supply pupils attending the Burtonwood Schools with a commemorative item   

C39.4
Councillor J Guthrie reported on recent correspondence with the mobile telecommunications company 02, the Council noted the company’s intension to increase the size of some local masts to G3, and it was

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to ask whether upon masts sizes being increased planning permission would besought
The meeting closed at 9.25 pm

Signed as a true record………………………..………Councillor E Coop           







(Chairman)
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